
Q: As part of the filing could you also supply a simple drawing of your current water system, the line 

extension and the Palmers water system. Please show the approximate length of the line extension. 

Also, do you have an estimate of the line extension costs? 

 

A: Please see attachment “Palmer Lane Improvements” for the drawing, which includes the part of our 

system that they will be connecting into.  We believe the bid price is between $170,000-$180,000 – 

they’ve contracted a 3rd party to do the work. 

 

Q: In paragraph number 5, a statement about transfer of LE by Bill of Sale. Is this for the line extension, 

the Palmers water system or both? 

Also since you are providing water to Palmers water system , what is the status of the Palmers well and 

supply? 

If the line extension and water system are transferred, we will need some record of historical cost for 

both. 

 

A: This will transfer their new water main and the easements that go along with it. The existing wells and 

old infrastructure are being completely removed from operation. The new extension will be transferred 

to LEI – historical cost is unknown at this time since it hasn’t been put in yet.   

 

Q: In paragraph 7, 8, and 9 there is reference to UTC tariff. Are the customers of Palmers becoming 

customers of LE through the WB Waterworks tariff? 

If the Palmers members are becoming part of WB Waterworks have they been given notice of the tariff 

and the Commission? 

 

A: Palmers customers will become customers of LEI, therefore under the WB Waterworks tariff, which is 

stated in the contract. They have been notified verbally by their president at their meetings. They will be 

officially notified from us with a mailed 30-day notice, once we have a set date that the water will be 

turned on. This notice will also be sent to Consumer Affairs.  
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